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Chatter by the Charles

Role Sign-up Guidelines for New Members
It’s an important part of Toastmasters to contribute to meetings by filling meeting roles. This is both a member’s responsibility to the club, which wouldn’t run otherwise, and a key part of your development as a speaker. Each role offers an opportunity to practice different aspects of public speaking, including brevity, conciseness, facilitation, and motivation. 

When is it appropriate to sign up for a role for the first time?  Comfort levels differ person-to-person, but some general guidelines are listed below.  Note: Under some circumstances, the VP Education may ask a less experienced member to fill a particular role if he or she seems ready for that role.

	Role:
	Sign up after at least:
	Skills:

	Timer/Ah Counter/Grammarian
	First meeting
	Short speaking opportunity. Clear & concise explanations. Attentive listening. Opportunity to practice before your first speech. 

	Table Topics Master
	All three functionary roles and first speech
	Interacting with and leading the members. Flexibility. Clarity. Organization & decisiveness.

	Speech Evaluator (except Ice Breaker)
	Second or third speech
	Attentive listening. Careful, constructive and specific feedback. Preparing to speak in a short period of time.

	Ice Breaker Evaluator
	One other speech evaluation
	Same as evaluator, but with more care! Motivation & encouragement. This has a big impact on a new member. 

	Toastmaster
	Two or three speeches, one speech evaluation
	Leading, connecting, setting the tone. Making effective introductions. Creating transitions. Organization & facilitation. Awareness of time.

	General Evaluator
	Two speech evaluations, once as Toastmaster
	Listening to the whole meeting, and pulling a big picture together. Bringing attention to varying aspects of the meeting. Constructive criticism & specific ideas for improvement. Facilitation & time management.


How often should you sign up for a role? Given the number of members, about every other week. In general, try to have your name filled in three times on the current role sign-up sheet. Vary the roles you sign up for, so that you try each one over a period of several months.  The Secretary’s Spreadsheet (in the Members Only section of our website) contains a history of the roles you have filled each week.

Thank you for participating!
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